
SOUTH EASTERN ORIENTEERING ASSOCIATION

Minutes of the SEOA Committee Meeting on 3rd September 2020 
as a virtual meeting using the ‘Zoom’ software.

1
Present

Simon Greenwood
SAX

SEOA Chairman
David Saunders
HH

SEOA Treasurer

Angela Darley

GO

SEOA Junior Training Officer
Neil Crickmore
SO

SEOA Competitions Officer

Susan Marsden
HH

SEOA Membership Officer

Keith Marsden

HH

SEOA Secretary

Scott Collier

Vice-Chair British Orienteering

Jon Darley

GO

 Catherine Galvin
LOK (Part time)

Mike Bennett

HH

 Mike Elliot

MV
Apologies for Absence
Philip Gristwood
MV

SEOA Fixtures Secretary

Janet Biggs

HAVOC


David Dawson
     
DFOK

Alan Leakey

SLOW
 2. Minutes of previous Committee Meeting 
The minutes of the meeting held on 12th March 2020 were accepted as a true record.
3. Matters Arising
SC reported that the discussions regarding the future membership structure were on-going and SG commented that he had responded on behalf of SEOA.

DS reported that SEOA had received the proceeds from the sale of second-hand dibbers via SLOW.

MB reported that he had not yet started on the review of the SEOA Marquees. SG commented that it needed to be done but if the cost of repair was more than about £250 the SEOA Committee would need to be consulted.








Action; MB

4. Update from the Board of British Orienteering

Scott Collier commented that much of British Orienteering time had been spent on reviewing the situation with regard to COVID and issuing regular updates.

There seems to have been a sensible progression. The next update is scheduled for Monday. (7th September).  
However he felt it unlikely that we would see a major loosening of the situation this year.

AD asked SC to confirm the position with regard to ‘extremely vulnerable’ orienteers and SC confirmed that they are now allowed to compete.

SC commented that the decision made to provide an extended membership was a stop-gap for this year.

SC also requested that clubs provide feedback regarding progress in the return to ‘regular’ orienteering. 







Action; Clubs
It was felt that some feedback to clubs on lessons learnt may be useful.









Action; British Orienteering
5. Major Events
Future Events

It was noted that an up-dated SEOA Fixtures list had been circulated before the meeting.
Southern Championships 7th February 2021

ME introduced himself as the nominated organiser. He said that car parking was ‘OK’ with more than sufficient space.

It was noted that there is a need for extra room for parking – the Army events now allow 2m between car doors.
There had no discussion with Ashdown Forest Conservators but ME was still hopeful.

Decision cut-off dates are now required.










Action; ME

BSOC (14-15th November 2020)

British Schools Association announced on 1st September that the event had been cancelled. There is as yet no news on whether the event will be moved to 2021.
JHI (10-11th October 2020)

The event has been postponed until 9-10th October 2021. The PGL accommodation booking has been moved to the 2021 date thus, it is hoped, saving the booking deposit.
There may be additional expense in 2021, for example, if there is a need for more mapping.










Action; SLOW

BOC (6th March 2021?)

A report has been received from Andrew Evans and Helen Errington detailing the position. (Appendix A)
A decision as to go/no go will be made no later than 1st December.










Action; AE/HE

The Chairman urged all members to return the recent JK 2021 questionnaire as the results may be helpful in making a decision regarding BOC.










Action; All

Other major events

Has SHI been slipped from 2022 to 2023?
It was hoped that the information will be available before the next SEOA Fixtures Meeting on   12th November.  
The following were not discussed;
· Southern Championships (2024)

· JK (2027)





Difficulties with current event planning

There followed a general discussion regarding the difficulties being faced by clubs in trying to obtain permission for events;


- it is proving difficult to get access to Land Owners


- this is exasperated by difficulties in contacting furloughed staff.


- at a recent event the public seemed happy to see an event taking place

- there seems to be mixed reactions from NT depending on the area


- at Beddington the mayor is opening the new POC, so no problems there!

It is reported that MOD have been resistant to non-military events. They have been reviewing their own events and placing limits on them
British Orienteering is trying to contact all the bigger organisations who host orienteering events.

SC commented that during Lockdown there had been a large increase in the use of Permanent Orienteering Courses (POC’s) 
6. Officers Reports

6.1 SEOA Chairman

The Chairman noted the British Orienteering decision to extend the membership year in 2020-2021.
6.2        SEOA Secretary

The Secretary had submitted a report (see Appendix B). 
He noted particularly the acquisition of a Zoom licence to be used for SEOA Committee meetings in the near future. It will also provide greater flexibility to SEJS who in the past has limited its on-line sessions to 40 minutes.

The licence will also make Zoom available to other SEOA activities and clubs for instance the SEOA Fixtures meeting. 
AD has agreed to schedule meetings for users and will then pass on the hosting to a representative of the meeting

AD commented that from experience she has recognised that it is difficult for the host to also lead any session.

It is hoped that SEOA Clubs will also be interested in using the Zoom facility and they should contact the Secretary for more details.

Action: Clubs

6.3       SEOA Treasurer

The Treasurer had provided a report (See Appendix C) on the current state of the Association’s finances. 
He noted that he will be collecting the Regional members levy from SEOA clubs in October










Action; DS

He would be interested in feedback regarding the SEL events scheduled for autumn 2020.








Action; SLOW/SN/GO

He also noted the move of the JHI from 2020 to 2021.
6.4
 SEOA Membership Secretary

The Membership Secretary had provided a written summary (See Appendix D). 
As expected there had been little change in the membership in the last 6 months.

6.5       SEOA Competitions Officer

The Competitions Officer had nothing to report except to confirm that it was an Event Controllers responsibility to ensure that an Event was COVID compliant.
6.6       SEOA Junior Training Officer

The Junior Training Officer had provided a written report (See Appendix E).  
She did comment that the proposed Junior Training weekend, organised by Phil Conway as part of Development, scheduled for the first weekend in November had now been cancelled and that it was not yet clear whether it was being held in 2021.
She also asked clubs to let her know of events where it may be possible to use the same piece of land soon afterwards for SEJS training.










Action; All clubs.
6.7      SEOA and BOF Fixtures 

The Chairman commented that the Fixtures list was changing almost on a day by day basis.
The SLOW, SEL event, is still scheduled for 22nd November at Winterfold.

The Chairman commented that he hoped that a revised major events list will be issued by Mike Cope, Chair of Event Scheduling Committee, in the near future so that we know which major events are in which year.
7. Any other business

The Chairman again asked for members’ opinion regarding on-line meetings as he felt that some members of the Committee were being left out. He also commented that he felt that on-line meetings lacked the informal chat so much a useful part of Committee meetings.
AD emphasised that she would also like notice of plans for the use of Zoom for the December SEOA Committee meeting and the SEOA Fixtures meeting in November.










Action; SG/PG
8. Date of next meetings 

10th December 2020
11th March 2021

10th June 2021 (including AGM)

APPENDIX A
BOC 2021

This paper has been developed using materials prepared for British Orienteering covering all of the Major Events for 2021. 

BOC2021 (as the postponed event from March 2020 hopes to become) is currently in a very uncertain position. No one knows what life will be like in the first quarter of 2021. 

· Will things be as they currently are with regard to social distancing & other measures that are in place for orienteering events?

· Will we be back to more a normal way of life and so it will nearly be business as usual?

· Will we be back to a Spring 2020 scenario with total lockdown countrywide in place?

· Will we be in a position where certain areas experience total lockdown and others have less restrictions?

· Will we be coming out of total lockdown with areas opening on a phased but very uncertain basis?

In this climate of uncertainty, the Weekend Coordinators feel there needs to be some deadlines for key actions agreed after which the only option, if the tasks are not completed, is cancellation of the event.

Risks to the events include the following (as well as all the issues to do with lockdown restrictions as outlined above):

· Lack of income from levies if events are cancelled

· Volunteer fatigue

· Lack of participants

· Loss of travel and accommodation costs by participants

· Land permissions withdrawn at short notice

· Further spending on the event with no guarantee that the event will take place

· Numbers restrictions imposed making the competition unfair or selection will be required.

Actions taken to date:

· Carried over all entries to a later event date. Only one person has received a refund (75%), a student returning to his overseas home. No contribution towards event costs from isolated refunds due to entry system provider charges. 

· Advised competitors of our plans for March 2021 and said we were holding entry monies until we were able to provide more information. £7,000 retained at Fabian4; the other entry monies have been transferred to British Orienteering. 

· Put markers down in diaries with all major landowners for two specified revised dates (November 2020 and March 2021).

· Agreed with Hollycombe recently that we can use the arena field (including parking) on both 6 and 7 March 2021. Access to the gardens for the relays on 7 March has recently been withdrawn.

· Carried over the toilets and marquees contracts to 6/7 March

Key actions we can and should take:
· Continue to work on the event where we can do so without spending significant money. This includes seeking to negotiate an alternative Arena within the area for the Relays and arranging a provisional date for the map to be updated by Dave Peel.

· Obtain confirmations of all land access for the new date of 6/7 March 2021 verbally by 30 September and in writing by 31 October (these will always be subject to any Covid restrictions in place at the time of the event).

· Monitor whether we get clearance to hold an event of 1500+ people by 1 December 2020. If we do not get clearance by then, we should treat it as an indicator as to whether the event can go ahead. 

· Communicate the above thinking to all entrants (and hence volunteers) once the proposed way forward has been considered, and varied as necessary, by SEOA and British Orienteering.
In conclusion, we feel that we need to give certainty to both the participants and the teams of volunteers with reasonable notice ahead of the event date.  Beyond an as yet agreed date, likely to be in December 2020, continuing to press on with spending money, taking income, using up volunteers time & goodwill when it is by no means certain the event will be able to go ahead or in fact is looking highly unlikely it will not be able to go ahead, is not acceptable.

JK2021 have had a survey running for 4 weeks to gather potential participants' views on JK2021 and what their thoughts are on a range of possibilities and options for JK2021. This went out to everyone who entered JK2020 and has been on social media, BOF news and the JK website. Two weeks ago they had had over 1000 responses. Analysis of the JK responses will hopefully give us a better idea of what participants’ views are on attending the JK in 2021 and hopefully we will also be able to apply these to BOC.

Helen Errington and Andrew Evans

30 August 2020

APPENDIX B

South East Orienteering Association

Committee Meeting 3rd September 2020

Secretary’s Report   

The last Committee Meeting was held on 12th March 2020. Soon after that meeting all sport, including Orienteering, was limited or stopped by Government Regulation.

As a consequence the majority of communication received from British Orienteering since that time has related to the restrictions placed upon the sport by the COVID-19 pandemic.

Of late, with the partial relaxation of the regulations, British Orienteering has provided the Membership and Clubs with guidance to enable the limited return of orienteering events. 

At this point in time clubs in the SEOA are considering the way forward for the safe return of competitive orienteering.

The SEOA AGM was held on 11th June as an on ‘on-line’ meeting using the ‘GoToMeeting’ software provided by British Orienteering.

16 members attended together with 2 observers.

The minutes to the SEOA AGM has been circulated to all attendees.

The British Orienteering AGM was also held as an ‘on-line’ meeting on 1st August 2020. 

This was attended by 24 members.

 The minutes of the AGM are available at. www.britishorienteering.org.uk/agm
Other than the minutes of the AGM no minutes of Board, Committee or Working             Groups have been added to the British Orienteering web site,

You will see from the Accounts that it has been decided to purchase an annual ‘Zoom’  licence. This has been done on the basis that it seems unlikely that we will be able to meet together safely for some time yet.

The cost is less than the cost of three room bookings and it will also allow SEJS to make more use of Zoom for their coaching. We would also hope that the SEOA Fixtures meeting will be able to use it and SEOA would like to make it available to clubs and associated groups within SEOA. 


Keith Marsden
APPENDIX C
	INCOME & EXPENDITURE  STATEMENT 28 AUGUST 2020

	
		

		

	INCOME

Subscriptions

15.00

Event levies

801.00

Junior athlete contributions 

0.00

TOTAL INCOME

906.00

EXPENDITURE

Junior grants

30.00

Junior training / expenses

163.99

Equipment

0.00

English Orienteering Council

0.00

Development courses & conferences

75.00

Web site hosting

135.00

Room hire

46.50

Officers' expenses

0.00

Competitions

701.99

Miscellaneous

143.88

TOTAL EXPENDITURE 

1,296.36

SURPLUS/(DEFICIT)

(390.36)

Net Assets @ 1 January

21,594.11

TOTAL NET ASSETS

21,203.75

		
			

	
	
	


Treasurer’s report to September SEOA committee meeting

1. No income since the interim accounts at 1 June 2020 were presented to the June AGM. Two items of expenditure: £135 for web hosting costs 2020–2021 and £143.88 for a Zoom license for SEOA for 2020–2021.

2. Income from 2020 subscriptions will be collected from clubs in October as per the new arrangements agreed last year. It is uncertain if there will be further leviable events in 2020.

3. Expenditure for the rest of this year is likely to be low: there were no summer junior tours and as the Home Internationals have been cancelled the EOC subscription for 2020 will probably be waived.

4. Although SEOA may – in the light of points 2 and 3 – show a surplus for 2020, the potential losses from BOC 2020 and JHI 2020 (shared with SLOW) remain uncertain. Both events have been tentatively rescheduled for 2021, but should they not return our investment, SEOA’s assets remain sufficient to cover any anticipated loss.

APPENDIX D
Membership Report for SEOA meeting September 2020
The report is for the end of August.

	31/08/2020
	 
	Senior
	Junior
	 
	Total
	
	31/08/2019
	 
	Senior
	Junior
	 
	Total
	
	% increase
	
	% junior

	BAOC
	 
	9
	1
	 
	10
	
	BAOC
	 
	12
	3
	 
	15
	
	-33
	
	10

	CHIG
	 
	32
	1
	 
	33
	
	CHIG
	 
	36
	4
	 
	40
	
	-18
	
	3

	DFOK
	 
	56
	13
	 
	69
	
	DFOK
	 
	62
	17
	 
	79
	
	-13
	
	19

	GO
	 
	49
	23
	 
	72
	
	GO
	 
	45
	25
	 
	70
	
	3
	
	32

	HAVOC
	 
	5
	0
	 
	5
	
	HAVOC
	 
	6
	0
	 
	6
	
	-17
	
	0

	HH
	 
	158
	93
	 
	251
	
	HH
	 
	152
	115
	 
	267
	
	-6
	
	37

	LOK
	 
	49
	6
	 
	55
	
	LOK
	 
	50
	10
	 
	60
	
	-8
	
	11

	MV
	 
	63
	12
	 
	75
	
	MV
	 
	72
	14
	 
	86
	
	-13
	
	16

	RAFO
	 
	8
	0
	 
	8
	
	RAFO
	 
	6
	1
	 
	7
	
	14
	
	0

	SAX
	 
	82
	19
	 
	101
	
	SAX
	 
	94
	31
	 
	125
	
	-19
	
	19

	SLOW
	 
	163
	25
	 
	188
	
	SLOW
	 
	188
	28
	 
	216
	
	-13
	
	13

	SN
	 
	38
	16
	 
	54
	
	SN
	 
	39
	17
	 
	56
	
	-4
	
	30

	SO
	 
	204
	63
	 
	267
	
	SO
	 
	212
	72
	 
	284
	
	-6
	
	24

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	
	 
	
	 

	TOTAL
	 
	916
	272
	 
	1188
	
	TOTAL
	 
	976
	339
	 
	1315
	
	-10
	
	23


There have only been 8 new members since March, which is not surprising.

At the end of 2019 the ratio of lapsed membership to total membership was 18%.

APPENDIX E
SEOA Junior & Development Report September 2020

We have had a couple of online sessions since the last meeting and it likely we will continue to do so. We are looking at ways to get back into the forests safely while staying within guidelines but it is likely to be a mixture of online / in forest sessions going forward. Once we go back into the forest map printing costs will be higher as we will no longer be able to share maps.

Can clubs please let us know of areas which are likely to be available for training this autumn - easy permissions etc.

Update on JROS summer tours - Lagganlia & Desside ran online tours which were successful. Stockholm & Gothenburg were unfortunately cancelled. Discussions on whether Hawkshead can go ahead are ongoing at the moment.

Development camp in November - This isn’t going ahead in 2020, planning for 2021. Currently in discussions with YHA about cancelling / moving 2020 booking.

Angela & Carol
SEOA Minutes 3rd September 2020 
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